NWPA Board Meeting: 

Oriental Garden Restaurant, 

Yakima, WA. 

November 9,2002.

NWPA Members in Attendance: Ben Ames, Howard and Donna Laney, Tom and Judy

 Gordon, Susan and Joy Thompson, Adam Donovan, Joannie and Rich Kaech, Jae and Darcy Ames. Non-member Lorie Donovan.

Secretary was not present at opening of meeting so no minutes of past Board meeting were read at this time.

Treasurer report from Dixie Berg read by Howard Laney: $2290.45 as of 10-31-02

Performance Committee: Ben Ames.  Ben has information on the Hermiston Federal Program in Umatilla, Oregon.

Import/Export Committee: Duane Mickelsen: Duane was not present for report.

APA Report: Tom Gordon: Publish list of Board of Directors and members.  No more lifetime membership dues for new APA members. Herd prefix discussion for tagging.

February 1, 2003 APA will have a phone conference meeting.  Tom also talked about the National show in Texas and his disappointment in some of the cattle being shown with white legs.  He also thought the National Sale had a few animals of inferior quality.

President Donna Laney asked secretary Joannie Kaech (arrived late to meeting) to read the minutes of the last General Membership meeting. Ben Ames made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Jae Ames seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Old Business: Donna asked the committee groups to give written reports of their information to NWPA secretary Joannie Kaech for her records.

The Board had a discussion of the NWPA brochures Terry and Susan have been working on.  Terry Hauge will be setting up the brochure on Full bloods and Purebreds. Comments for Terry: Boarders to stay APA colors (dark red/brown) on the brochures. She needs to itemize the cost of producing the brochure.  Susan Thompson will be working on the brochure for commercial Pinzgauers/crossbred.

The secretary notified the Board that the current PO Box address for the NWPA has been closed down.  There was a discussion as of what to do and it was decided to establish a new PO Box and print it in the TAILS.  Jae Ames made a motion for Donna Laney to find a new PO Box address for the NWPA.  Ben Ames seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

By-Laws:  Tom and Judy Gordon.  The by-law committee should make a written report on any changes to the by-laws and present it to the Board at the Chehalis Board meeting in May 2003.  The by-laws will then be voted on and sent out to the General Membership 60 days before the General Membership meeting at Puyallup in Sept. of 2003.

New Business: NWPA Sale.  Ben Ames will be having a meeting in early December for the Sale committee at his home.  The Sale committee should be the sifting committee for the sale.  The committee will present a report of their meeting at the Board meeting in Chehalis, WA in May 2003.

Secretary Joannie Kaech was asked by Joy Thompson of the Nomination committee to send her a list of all NWPA Board members and NWPA Board members on the APA Board with their term expiring dates.

President Donna Laney asked secretary Joannie Kaech to read the Minutes of the last Board meeting.  Joy Thompson made a motion to accept the minutes as read.  Ben Ames seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Fund Raising Committee:  This committee will explore fund raising activities for the NWPA. Donna Laney suggested the committee be tabled for now.  Further discussion will be held at the Chehalis Board meeting in May 2003.

Youth:  Jae Ames stated that the JR's should be doing more to raise money for their group.  Ideas suggested:  car wash, bake sale, "cow camp".  Something to get the JR's together to generate money.  (All ideas will be entertained.)  Everyone agreed that the Field Day held at the Laney's was a great success.

Without further business a motion was made by Ben Ames to adjourn the meeting.  Joy Thompson seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

President Donna Laney adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully submitted by NWPA Secretary

Joannie Kaech

